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DPC Advisory Committee Meeting Minutes
July 15, 2009
Attendees:
Jack Akester, Burley Melton, Kathy Murphy, Kevin Murphy, Susan Robinson and Gary Wirt. 
Excused:
Husam Abdallah, Wanda Boston
	TOPIC
	DISCUSSION
	ACTION

	Approval of Minutes
	The June 4, 2009 minutes were approved as written.

	Informational.

	Old Business

Bill McNabb
NAMI
Size of New Hospital

University of Pennsylvania Study

Offices on Unit
	Mr. McNabb reported that he did have a tour of DPC and was favorably impressed.  He stated that it was a bright atmosphere, the walls were freshly painted, all areas were clean and the employee that escorted him throughout the hospital was very helpful.    
Mr. Wirt asked how things were progressing with NAMI monitoring and if their findings parallel what Mr. McNabb stated.  Mr. Murphy mentioned that he recently went on environmental rounds and he agrees with Mr. McNabb’s assessment.  He further stated that items get attention much quicker than in the past.  An email is sent out detailing the areas of need within 15 minutes after the inspection is completed.  
Mr. Wirt asked about the status of the recommended size for the new hospital. The information was provided in the quarterly report that was distributed on the progress towards the task force recommendations. At a previous meeting, Mr. Abdallah stated that he would provide Mr. Wirt with that information.  
The committee is awaiting the results from the University of Pennsylvania Study.  Ms. Robinson stated that they are not available yet. 
A committee member asked about the progress of moving administrative offices over to the units.  Ms. Robinson reported that Mr. Abdallah and Ms. Grogan will both have offices on S2.


	Informational.

Informational.

Ms. Robinson will follow up with Mr. Abdallah to locate this information.

This information will be provided to the committee once it is made available to DPC. 

Informational.

	Hospital Director Updates
 Survey Activity 

Financial Concerns
Resident Advocate 

Co-Occurring Unit
Staffing

Training

Census

Psychiatrist Updates

Tour of DPC


	Ms. Robinson reported that we recently had a CMS survey that went well.  We are awaiting the formal citations.

Ms. Robinson discussed what impact the current financial situation has had on DPC.  She stated that all capital projects are on hold. We are to put forth our proposals and it will go into a pool like everyone else.  Hopefully, since we are a 24/7 facility and provide a very important service we will get some preference with replacing things, but capital projects are on hold.  Ms. Robinson does not feel that there will be much of an impact on DPC.  We are still allowed to hire employees, which is a major plus.  

The plan to include a current resident advocate on this committee is in the works.  

The vacant S2 unit is being turned into a co-occurring unit.  This unit will provide mental health and substance abuse treatment.  There will be between 10-15 beds.

We are currently at full complement with regard to staffing.   We did have a few employees retire after the initial announcement of the decrease in pay was made; however, we have replaced those employees.   The first paycheck that will reflect the full decrease in pay will be July 31st.  In an effort to keep overtime at a minimum, we have asked employees to flex their schedules to cover shifts that are short. This is working out well so far. 

Ms. Robinson reported that Ms. Huckshorn is working closely with our training department to bring in best practices in training and we are picking up a lot of training models that we didn’t have before.  We are doing what we call Oktoberfest, where the gym is set up into training stations and core training is provided.  In the past, competencies were more geared toward basic nursing care and now we are moving more toward patient-centered care, which is when residents have more say and input into what their outcomes are and what their goals are.  This approach should help individuals feel more invested in their treatment and can be discharged sooner.  

Ms. Robinson reported that the census is stable.  

Dr. Bernabei has been hired as our new Kent 2 psychiatrist.  Melva Green has resigned and Dr. Rana is our new Chief Psychiatrist.  
Discussed having the Governor’s Advisory Council come to tour DPC to see what improvements have been made.  Jim Lafferty will make the necessary arrangements.
	Informational.

Informational.

Informational.

Informational.

Informational.

Informational.

Informational.

Informational.

Informational.



	New Business 

Renovation of Room on K2


	Mr. Murphy asked about a room on K2 that was being remodeled.  He was told that it may be a room for residents that have the swine flu.  Ms. Robinson confirmed that there will be safe room on each unit for any individuals that may contract the swine flu.   


	Informational.



	Next Meeting

	The next DPC Advisory Committee Meeting is scheduled for September 16, 2009 at 2:30pm. 
	Informational.


Prepared by Beth Hurley
